
 

 

4 Parramatta Square,12 Darcy Street, Parramatta NSW 2150 | Locked Bag 5022, Parramatta NSW 2124 | dpie.nsw.gov.au | 1 

 

 

Our ref: DOC21/430728 
Senders ref: SSD 7942 Mod 1  
 

 

Rodger Roppolo    
Senior Planning Officer     
Industry Key Sites Assessments  
Planning and Assessment Group 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
4 Parramatta Square, 12 Darcy Street 
Parramatta NSW 2150  
 
Dear Mr Roppolo, 
 
Subject: Open Water Surf Facility MOD 1, Pod B P5 Carpark Hill Road Sydney Olympic Park 
(SSD 7942) 
 
Thank you for your e-mail received 26 May 2021, requesting input from Environment, Energy and 
Science Group (EES) in the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment (DPIE) on the Open 
Water Surf Facility MOD 1, Hill Road Sydney Olympic Park. 
 
The intention of the proposed modification is to provide amendments to modify the existing approved 
consent SSD 7942, for the construction and operation of an open water surf sports lagoon facility 
(‘surf park’) at Pod B P5 Carpark, Hill Road, Sydney Olympic Park. The proposed modifications have 
arisen from a greater understanding of the functions and operational requirements of a surf park 
following the opening of URBNSURF Tullamarine, Melbourne in 2019. 
 
To assist DPIE, EES has reviewed the Modification Report and relevant documents and considers 
that the proposed modification is unlikely to impact on the natural hazards. 

 
Should you have any queries regarding this matter, please contact Bronwyn Smith, Senior 
Conservation Planning Officer on 9873 8604 or bronwyn.smith@environment.nsw.gov.au 

Yours sincerely 

28/05/21 

Susan Harrison  
Senior Team Leader  
Biodiversity and Conservation  
Environment, Energy and Science  


